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Minutes from the extraordinary meeting of the Financial Stability 

Council held on 26 January 2022  

The Stability Council1 has had an extraordinary conference call due to 

ongoing developments. These concern both the serious security policy 

situation in Europe and associated risks to the functioning of financial 

markets, as well as the very high number of covid-19 infections and 

associated risks to the essential services provided by financial markets.  

The Council concluded that the financial markets currently function well. At 

present, risks to the essential services provided by financial markets due to 

the high number of covid infections are assessed to be limited. Risks to the 

functioning of financial markets due to developments of the serious security 

policy situation, and the uncertainty about future developments, motivate 

further attention from a financial stability perspective.  

The authorities monitor the developments closely to ensure financial 

stability. The Council’s authorities will continue to be in close contact with 

each other, other authorities and with actors in the financial sector.  

 

 
1 Present: MInistry of Finance: Max Elger, Chair, Therese Pelow, Anna Jegnell ; Finansinspektionen: Erik 
Thedéen, Karin Lundberg, Henrik Braconier; The National Debt Office: Hans Lindblad, Jörgen Eklund, Mårten 
Bjellerup; the Riksbank: Stefan Ingves, Cecilia Skingsley, Olof Sandstedt; and Financial Stability Council 
Secretariat: Niclas Alsén. 


